
February 5th
Meeting Highlights

Public Works Department

The Board approved to sign the 2023 Township Highway System Mileage
Certification for 93.117 Canton Township miles as provided by the Stark
County Engineer.

The Public Works Director updated the Board on a grant that was applied for
up $75,000 through the H2Ohio Chloride Reduction Grant Program to
potentially purchase technology for dump trucks to make guided decisions
on the use of salt on roadways. 

The Board approved a letter and Resolution requesting participation in the
Community University Education Council of Governments to begin
purchasing road salt at a discounted rate. The Stark County Engineer is
expiring their own purchasing program effort, will be joining this program,
and Canton Township intends to do the same. 

2023/2024 winter storm snow/ice removal costs are currently all-in at
$143,600 vs $193,000 this time the year prior. 

The Public Works Director gave updates on the Residential Yard Waste Site
planning for 2024. Look for more information to come out shortly on this
new program.

Board approved the Public Works Director to sign a contract with Bull
Country Compost LLC for future yard waste hauling at a $5.00 increase per
container above 2023 costs. 

Board approved to sign the fireworks contract for 2024 Community Day.

Received an update on the amphitheater construction timeline from the
Public Works Director.

The Board approved the 2024 Easter Egg Hunt for the community at
Faircrest Park.

https://www.cantontwp-oh.gov/






Zoning Department

The Board of Trustees reviewed resumes and are currently conducting
interviews for the Zoning Compliance Director position that will be opening
due to retirement.

The Board to declare the following properties as a nuisance as deemed by
the Zoning Director, and order them abated per Ohio Revised Code 505.173
and/or 505.86 and/or 505.87. Parcel 1300614- Sherr Ave SE for No
Accessory Building Permit, 512 Aultmont Ave NW for Unlicensed Vehicle,
512 Marietta Ave SE for trash/ debris.

The Board voted to lift the short-term rental application moratorium on



February 15th. The Board President signed the decision sheet for CA-2-23
and CA-3-23. The new texts amendments for solar energy and short term
rentals will go into effect on February 16th.

Fire Department

The Board approved to hire Shawn Parcell as a Special Operations Trainer at
a contracted monthly rate.

The Board authorized the Fire Chief to apply for an AFG Grant with an
intended use of replacing equipment and gear.

General News

The Elected officials attended the 2024 Ohio Township Association
Conference and Trade Show last week. Congratulations to Trustee Chris
Nichols as he was elected to a four year term to serve on the OTA Board of
Directors.

Requested township legal counsel prepare formal steps to take for the Board
to consider placing onto the General Election ballot an opportunity for
Canton Township to become a Limited Home Rule township as recognized
in Ohio Revised Code following State of Ohio legislative action. This option
will provide the township and residents of the township with expanded
options to help address many everyday concerns. More information will be
communicated should this be pursued. 

Received update on Stark County Sheriff dedicated patrol inside Canton
Township paid by the General Fund.

The Board authorized to list items from the Community Center cafeteria for
sale on GovDeals.



Upcoming Board Meetings

Regular Meetings are held the 1st and 3rd Tuesday of the month
at 6:00 p.m. at the Administration Office (4711 Central Ave SE).
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